

THE VICE PRESIDENT WASHINGTON

September 19, 1990

Mr. Edward Lozansky 3001 Veazey Terrace, N.W. Washington, D. C. 20008

Dear Mr. Lozansky:

Please pass on my heartiest congratulations to Dr. Yuriy Osipyan and the students enrolled in the first class of the American University in Moscow.

Hopefully, within just a few years, this first class will be joined by scores of other Soviet students who will learn from American professors the functioning of business, finance, law and democratic government as practiced in the United States.

This will lead not only to an increase of understanding between our people but also to acceleration of the economic and political progress for which the peoples of the Soviet Union are so earnestly striving.

I congratulate the students of what we hope will become a full-scale, private American university in the Soviet Union. You are embarking on an exciting voyage of discovery. Just as exploration of the New World set off rapid progress and development in Western Europe four centuries ago, it is our hope that your own encounter with the New World will prove equally stimulating.

Please accept my and the President's best wishes. Warm regards.

Dan Quayle